
 

 

May 17, 2022 
 

Mr. Jim Hinds 
DH&H Services, LLC 
16001 E. Pine Street 
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74116 
 

Re: Administrative and Technical Reviews and Draft Permit Modification 
Tier II Permit Modification – Change in Waste Type 
North Tulsa Sanitary Landfill 
Tulsa County 
Solid Waste Permit No.:  3572001 

 

Dear Mr. Hinds: 
 

The Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) received the Permit Application to accept 
NHIW (non-hazardous industrial waste) by email on March 29, 2022.  The Update was submitted by 
E&E Engineering and Associates, LLC on behalf of North Tulsa Sanitary Landfill (NTSL). 
 

NTSL is applying for a permit modification to accept NHIW for disposal.  Oklahoma Administrative 
Code (OAC) 252:515-29-2 requires NTSL to implement a Waste Exclusion Plan (WEP) to detect and 
prevent the disposal of prohibited wastes.  NTSL’s WEP currently specifies that NHIW will not be 
accepted.  OAC 252:4-7-59(2)(A) classifies a modification of a permit for a change in waste type as a 
Tier II modification.   
 

NTSL published the notice of filing for the application in the April 14, 2022 edition of the Tulsa World 
in Tulsa, Oklahoma.  An affidavit of the publication was received by DEQ by email on April 22, 2022.  
The public copy of the application was placed at the Tulsa City-County Public Library and an 
electronic copy of the application was placed on DEQ’s Land Protection Division Web Page and in 
DEQ Central Records.  NTSL has met the public notice requirements of 27A O.S. §2-14-301. 
 

The application has been determined to be administratively and technically complete.  Enclosed is a 
copy of the Draft Permit Modification for your review, together with instructions for the preparation, 
publishing and certifying of the legal notice as required in all Tier II applications.  As noted in the 
instructions, please submit a draft of the legal notice to DEQ for review, prior to publication.  Should you 
have any questions or require additional information, please contact Kaylee Shiplet of my staff at (405) 
702-5196 or Kaylee.shiplet@deq.ok.gov.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Hillary Young, P.E. 
Chief Engineer 
Land Protection Division 
 

HY/ks 
 

cc: Deren M. Ertugrul, P.E., E&E Engineering and Associates, LLC 


